
 
 

June 10, 2025 

 

Debbie-Anne Reese, Secretary  

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street, N.E. 

Room 1A, East  

Washington, D.C. 20426 

 

 

Re: Venture Global Delta LNG, LLC and Venture Global Delta Express, LLC 

Delta LNG and Delta Express Pipeline Project 

Docket No. PF 19-4-000 

Notice of Withdrawal from Pre-Filing 

 

Dear Ms. Reese: 

On April 17, 2019, Venture Global Delta LNG, LLC and Venture Global Delta Express, 

LLC (collectively, “Delta LNG”), both of which are wholly owned subsidiaries of Venture Global 

LNG, Inc. (“Venture Global LNG”), filed with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

(“Commission”) a Request to Initiate the National Environmental Policy Act (“NEPA”) Pre-filing 

Review Process for their proposed liquefied natural gas (“LNG”) export and related gas pipeline 

project (“Delta LNG Project”).  On April 30, 2019, Delta LNG received approval from 

Commission Staff to commence the Pre-filing review process for the Delta LNG Project. 

Throughout the Pre-filing review process, Delta LNG has diligently engaged with all interested 

stakeholders, with a particular emphasis on engagement with the local community in Plaquemines 

Parish, Louisiana—the location of Delta LNG’s proposed LNG export terminal.   

Venture Global LNG has subsequently determined that pursuing the Delta LNG Project at 

this particular time would not be the best use of its corporate resources or the resources of the 

Commission’s staff; instead, Venture Global LNG has decided to focus its efforts in Plaquemines 

Parish, Louisiana on its proposed Plaquemines Expansion Project.  The Plaquemines Expansion 

Project was accepted into the Commission’s Pre-filing review process on April 4, 2025 in FERC 

Docket No. PF25-7-000, and Venture Global LNG expects that, upon completion, the Plaquemines 

Expansion Project will produce approximately the same quantities of LNG as the proposed Delta 

LNG Project, but on a faster schedule than the proposed Delta LNG Project.1  Accordingly, 

through this letter, Delta LNG is withdrawing the Delta LNG Project from the Commission’s Pre-

filing review process. 

 
1 FERC Accession No. 20250404-3046. 
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Delta LNG sincerely appreciates the work conducted by the Commission staff, federal, 

state and local agencies and other interested stakeholders on the Delta LNG Project through the 

Pre-filing review process.  The development of the Delta LNG Project has advanced due to these 

significant efforts, which Delta LNG recognizes will help processing a future review of the Delta 

LNG Project or other affliated projects.   

Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact the undersigned 

representative of Delta LNG. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

___/s/ Fory Musser___________ 

Fory Musser 

Senior Vice President, Development 

Venture Global Delta LNG, LLC 

Venture Global Delta Express, LLC 

1001 19th Street North 

Suite 1500 

Arlington, VA 22209 

Phone: +1.202.759.6738 

fmusser@venturegloballng.com 

 

 

cc: Gertrude Fernandez Johnson, Office of Energy Projects 

  David Swearingen, Office of Energy Projects 
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